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ASMFC Coastal Sharks Board Approves Addendum V

New York, NY — The Commission’s Coastal Sharks Management Board approved Addendum V to the Interstate
Fishery Management Plan (FMP) for Atlantic Coastal Sharks. The Addendum allows the Board to respond to
changes in the stock status of coastal shark populations and adjust regulations through Board action rather than
an addendum, ensuring greater consistency between state and federal shark regulations.

Previously, the FMP only allowed for commercial quotas, possession limits, and season dates to be set annually
through specifications. All other changes to commercial or recreational management could only be
accomplished through an addendum or emergency action. In instances when addenda were initiated, the timing
of when the addenda were completed and state implementation resulted in inconsistencies between state and
federal shark regulations, particularly when NOAA Fisheries adopted changes through interim emergency rules.

Moving forward, Addendum V will allow the Board to change a suite of commercial and recreational measures,
such as recreational size and possession limits, season length, and area closures (recreational and commercial)
in addition to the current specifications for just the commercial fishery, throughout the year when needed.
Under this provision, if the Board chooses to adjust measures through Board action, the public will be able to
provide comment prior to Board meetings, as well as at Board meetings at the discretion of the Board Chair.
Additionally, the Board can still implement changes in shark regulations through an addendum.

In addition, the Board considered proposed federal 2019 Atlantic shark specifications. Similar to recent years,
NOAA Fisheries is proposing a January 1 open date for all shark management groups, with an initial 25 shark
possession limit for large coastal and hammerhead management groups, with the possibility of in-season
adjustments. The Board will set the 2019 coastal shark specifications via an email vote after the final rule is
published later this fall.

Addendum V will be available on the Commission’s website (www.asmfc.org) on the Coastal Sharks webpage by
the end of October. For more information, please contact Kirby Rootes-Murdy, Senior Fishery Management Plan
Coordinator, at krootesmurdy@asmfc.org or 703.842.0740.
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The Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission was formed by the 15 Atlantic coastal states in 1942 for the promotion and
protection of coastal fishery resources. The Commission serves as a deliberative body of the Atlantic coastal states, coordinating
the conservation and management of nearshore fishery resources, including marine, shell and anadromous species.
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